
Sibley County Historical Society 

700 Main Street 

Henderson, Mn 56044 

Zoom Meeting 

September Meeting Minutes 

Thursday September 23, 2021 

5 PM 

President Jeff DuCharme called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm.   The September 2021 meeting was 

held via zoom. 

Board Members present were:  Jeff DuCharme, Mike Reinhardt, Diane Fredin,  Joy Cohrs, Holly Harjes, 

Eldrene Ebert,  Tom Frauendienst , Shirley Black   Absent: Vickie Stock. 

Visitors present:   Arlene Busse, Diane Frauendienst, Wendy Evenson, RuthAnn Buck,  

The September agenda was presented by President Jeff DuCharme.    Joy made a motion to approve the 

agenda.  This was second by Shirley.  Motion Passed 

 Approve / deny July/Steptember 2021 Minutes.   Question on map which was stated that it was found 

in Dave Schauer’s office.  That map was going back to Dave Schauer’s office.  The secretary notes 

incorrectly mixed up the maps.      The map that was suggested to be hung at the fair grounds was one 

that was from Arlene Busse.   Minutes should have “the found in Dave Schauer’s office” cross off. 

Eldrene made a motion to approve with the correct stated above.  Diane Fredin second. 

 

Treasurer Report for September, was presented by President Jeff DuCharme in Tom’s absence.    

Eldrene make a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, second by Diane Fredin.  Motion passed. 

   

New Business: 

Collection Committee Report       Vicki, Wendy, Mike 

Collection Committee Report was presented Mike Reinhardt. 

The following items were reviewed for consideration 

1.) Milk Can – Shortie Tesh Star Creamery, outside of Henderson.   We already have one milk 

can, but have no history on it, and it’s in poor condition.  The committee suggests that we 

accept this milk can and deaccession the current can. 

2.) Milk pail – we have several other pails in the collection and the committee recommends not 

accepting this milk pail. 

3.) From McLeod County Historical Society:   



a. A Sibley County notary stamp in a case.  Excellent condition.  Committee 

recommends accepting this item. 

b. In addition to the above, there was some genealogy information on Sibley County 

families, two small notebooks from 1. Gaylord Bank & Insurance company,  2 Over 

60 Band with names included.   The Committee referred the genealogy info over to 

the genealogy committee. 

c. Pictures of New Auburn school  and teachers.     These were given to Joy for the 

New Auburn museum. 

d. Rural School Commencement Program/Graduate names.  Given to the genealogy 

committee. 

4.) Child Car Seat   Recommending not to accept this item. 

5.) 1957 Slide Rule (not specific to Sibley County).  Recommending not to accept this item. 

6.) Marie Main had a Gaylord Cognoscente Club Hat.   We already have an item in the 

collection. The committee does not recommend keeping that hat. 

7.) 2015 Ledger form the above Club was referred to the genealogy committee. 

8.) Ed Duchane had donated some Stars and Stripes newspapers. They are in fair shape.  It was 

recommended not accepting them since they are not related to Sibley County. 

9.) Jonell Christiansen had a Korean Army Uniform.  We have multiple military uniforms in the 

collection.  We recommend not accepting this uniform. 

10.)  Janet Jerotomy family.  Genealogy would like to add the genealogy information.  We do not 

have a Henderson letter sweater – so we would like to add that to the collection.  There 

were several Henderson yearbooks and unfortunately, we are declining the year books.  Jeff 

will meet Janet to receive the items. 

Discussion on the Stars and Strips items.  Discussion also included challenging the Collections 

Committee.  Discussion ensued as to what the long-range plan for the museum is and what to do with 

the excess of items. 

Joy made a motion to accept the collection committee report as stated.  Diane second.  Motion passed. 

Holly – Newsletter update.    Slated to go to print tomorrow, however waiting for input on a Holiday 

event. 

Holly reported three possibilities for dates for the Holiday event. 

1.)  December 5 (1-5)  

2.) January 2   (? If too soon after the 1st) 

3.) January 9  (1-5) 

 

Discussion was to have two events (in case of inclement weather), discussion if there would be 

attendance after Christmas. 

Thought was to have three presentations, 2:00, 3:00 and 4:00.    

Question if there would be enough volunteers.  We will need a committee set up for it. 

 



Motion to have the Holiday event on January 2nd and 9th.    Joy made the motion and Shirley second to 

hold the Holiday even on January 2nd and 9th. 

 

Updates from Jeff: 

1. Air conditioning:  B&R has installed the new air conditioning unit. 

2. Scott Voss of Voss Construction repaired the slate roof leak.  They will not be able to do this 

in the future as they are not in the slate roof business.  Scott will forward to Jeff a couple of 

roofers who work on  slate roofs. 

3. Pastor Kent Meyer did his model airplane presentation. It was well attended.  He did a great 

job. 

Arlene had contacted Jeff to meet with Charles and Donna Meyer.  They are the couple who gave the 

donations to create the new addition to the building.  Tom and Mike also meet with them.  They 

discussed their past donations to the SCHS and a planned donation of $15,000 this year.   Question if we 

should put something in the newsletter, thanking the Meyers.   We will do this upon receipt of the 

contribution, probably the March 2022 issue. 

Christmas Event – Holly Harjes.   See Holly’s hand written notes. 

Thoughts of removing the current exhibit  to allow the Christmas event to occur. 

Items: 

1.) Food – everyone on the board should bring cookies or bars.  Discussion of where the food will 

be served.   

2.) Volunteers for the event was discussed.  Board to assist.   Looking for people to take charge of 

some responsibilities.  See list on Holly’s notes.   Volunteers are asked to contact Holly (please 

text Holly at 507-993=6970 to sign up for areas she has identified.  Please  add your name to 

your text message. 

3.) Christmas Event Decoration – Denise Johnson from Winthrop was recommended by the Meyers  

for the decorating of the museum for Christmas.  Diane Fredin will speak with Denise Johnson 

and then will pass her info unto the committee. 

We accepted Holly’s report as given. 

Email which was sent to Arlene and cc to Jeff.  Ann Tracy wrote the email.   Her great aunt was Lil 

Simmer.    Lil was a photography.     We have the studio camera (studio in LeSeuer).   Photos from 

1910.   Her proposal for an 2022 exhibit was reviewed .  She would be in Minnesota in May to set up 

her exhibit and would take it down prior to her leaving to return home in late summer. 

Motion to Ann Tracy’s Photo collection for 2022 by Holly, second by Shirley 

Meeting adjoined at 6:05 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Shirley A Black, Secretary 



 

 

 



 


